
erhaps you participated in the Clinic’s numerous actions
this year and would like to see the people you
demonstrated with again. Or maybe you benefited from

the Clinic’s services and would like to talk about it. Have you
been convinced for a long time about the need for the Clinic and
its usefulness for Point St. Charles and you want to chance to tell
others about it? Do you have ideas and opinions about improving
the services offered by the Clinic? Maybe you just want to hear
what others have to say and have some things to say yourself. 

Whatever your reasons, you are welcome at the Community
Clinic’s general assembly!

Tuesday,  June  15,  2004,
at Jeanne-Leber School

2120  Favard,  Montréal
5:30 p.m., community dinner (free)

6:30 p.m., general meeting
Transportation and daycare available; reserve first: 937-9251
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he Clinic has lived through a very eventful
year. As you know, Minister Couillard forced the merger
of all public health institutions in a single territory. 

Following the pressure we exerted on Mme Loiselle
and Minister Couillard, the Community Clinic will be
able to keep its independent Board of Directors while
coordinating with the new mega-institution that will
result from the merger of the other Southwest health
institutions. This is a true victory, won thanks to the
solidarity and hard work of citizens, employees and
neighbourhood groups. We deserve to congratulate
ourselves! 

At the same time, the Clinic
continued providing its services to
improve the health of the
neighbourhood’s popu-
lation, doing  prevention
and health promotion
work. New activities and
services were intro-
duced, for example,
activities to integrate
newly arrived people;
the wonderful neigh-
bourhood party, “La
Pointe s’affiche”; and
added services (addition
of the equivalent of three
full-time positions) for
youth and early child-
hood and family. I want
to express my heartfelt
thanks to all the emplo-
yees who kept up the
pace and quality of
services to residents
despite the many acti-
vities held to fight Bill
25, which drained a
considerable amount of
energy.

This year was also rich in reflection and analysis of
programming of the Clinic’s activities and services.
The Citizen Relations Committee together with the
employees undertook a serious procedure to check
whether the services provided were still in step with
citizens’ needs and expectations—with the additional
goal of being in a position to protect the budgets that

the Clinic receives. I invite
you to read our proposed
priorities for the year,
which stem from this work,
but I urge you most
especially to come to the
general assembly on June
15 to give us your point of
view!

See you soon!

Anna Kruzynski

President of the Board of
Directors

T

Word from the president

2003-2004: 

A very eventful year...

Anna Kruzynski speaking at the demonstration in front Nicole
Loiselle's office on December 10, 2003.
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ince last January, the Clinic has continued to
demand the withdrawal of Bill 25, which in no way meets
the needs of the people in our neighbourhood. Here is a
summary of the actions carried out:

• Meetings and a number of documents to inform
citizens about this issue.

• Two press conferences with the Coalition Solidarité
Santé.

• Brought together the unions and Montreal and
Southwest community groups to take part in the
Regional Board (now the Agency) consultations. A
mobilization was organized on March 29.

• Presented a brief jointly with the Action Watchdog
Concertation Table (coalition of neighbourhood
community groups) for the consultations with the
Agency.

• Mobilized citizens for the consultations for the
Southwest on March 30. About 100 neighbourhood
residents participated and many took the floor to
express their opposition to the proposed mergers.
The Clinic informed a large segment of the
population through Voix Populaire and invited
Radio-Canada to the meeting.

• Launched an appeal for Bill 25 to be withdrawn in
the light of new information we obtained on the
liberalization of public market agreements. The
mergers would allow foreign private companies to
“compete” with the health care system and demand
from governments the same grants given to the
public network!

The movement oppo-
sed to Bill 25, in which
the Clinic took part, has
grown considerably.  The
Montreal Agency’s con-
sultation report states
that a large majority of
citizens and groups
rejects the dangerous
bill. Even so, Minister
Couillard insists on
going ahead with the
mergers. 

Fortunately, thanks to
the strength of its
solidarity, the Point St. Charles Clinic was able to maintain
its status and its Board of Directors. It is still very much
alive and very vigilant about continuing to defend its
community health project!

S

Actions  to  preserve  our
citizens’  Clinic!

The movement oppo-
sed to Bill 25, in which

the Clinic took part, has
grown considerably.

The Montreal Agency’s
consultation report
states that a large

majority of citizens and
groups rejects the

dangerous bill.

Marcel Sévigny, member of the Clinic’s board of directors, speaking at the Régie régionale de Montréal (health board) consultation on Bill 25, held in the
Sud-Ouest district April 30. Over 250 people attended the consultation, many of them from Point St. Charles.
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